

NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

AT NORTH YORK MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M. MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL, 5090 YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO MAIL ADDRESS - NORTH YORK COIN CLUB, P.O. BOX 294, STATION A., WILLOWDALE, ONT. M2N 5S9

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, January 22nd. Doors open at 7:30 P.M., Dealers may set up in the smaller room at 6:45 P.M., for early arrivals.

MEMBER:

CANADIAN NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION ONTARIO NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION

January, 1985, 25th. Anniversary Year: 1984-1985 Executive:

Harvey Farrow, President: 1st. Vice-President: Ron Zelk, 2nd. Vice-President: Vacant:

Secretary: Wally Ciona, Treasurer:

Past-President: Co-Auctioneers:

F. C. Jewett, Carl Anderson,

Vacant:
Lucille Colson, Receptionist: Ted Boxall,
Wally Ciona, Social Convenor: Gertrud Weise,
Librarian: Jim Heifetz,

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday, January 22nd. will feature a talk by Len Buth on the subject of Canadian Error Coins. Members can bring along their "odd" coins along for the other members to see and and see the value of these coins that some of our members collect. The January meeting is the annual meeting of the club. Wally Ciona will present the financial report of the club for 1984. For the information of the members who drive their car to the meetings effective January 15th. the normal parking lot will be closed off for parking for the construction of the new civic places such as the new library and community hall. There will be a small amount of parking near the front of the community hall but the only other parking will be off of Beecroft Avenue which is at the back of community hall and city hall. The parking spaces will only be about \$\frac{1}{4}\$ of the amount of spaces as before. This will continue until the new complex will be finished near the end of 1986.

Since the November and December bulletins where combined into one bulletin. The On Time Attendance name for November was Doug Kekewich and not been in attendance the prize amount of \$8.00 was carried forwarded to the December meeting when the name of Ron Zelk was pulled and been in attendance won the prize of \$10.00. The January meeting the prize will be back down to \$2.00.

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP: The name of Stan Salter which was published in the last bulletin was approved at the November 27th. meeting. Applications for membership have been received from the following: #430 Mr. Costas Adamopoulos, of Willowdale. #431 Miss Angela Emerson of Toronto, #432 Mr. Cedric Cyr of Weston. If no objections are filed before or at the January meeting they will become members of the club.

A resume of the November and December programmes: At the November meeting in the absence of the President, Past-President F. C. Jewett chaired the meeting. The guest speaker for the evening was Ron Zelk, who had just

January, 1985 bulletin continued page 2.

came back from Israel and Egypt was introduced by Jim Heifetz. The presentation was well received by the members. Ron was thanked by Paul Johnson. The programme for the Christmas meeting was the film which was produced about 20 years ago on the life of Emmanuel Hahn and Elizabeth Wyn Wood which was aired on CBC television. It was enjoyed by all in attendance.

<u>DONATIONS FOR THE MONTHLY DRAW:</u> The contributors for the last two months have been the following: Al. Bliman, Welly Ciona, John Regitko, Charlton Press, Paul Johnson, Ron Zelk, May Bunnett and Marvin Kay.

The club would like to thank the following who helped out with the little extra touches to the Christmas Party, Lucille Colson, Jean Orr, Eliza Beatty, May Bunnett for the extra salads and the desserts to go along with the chicken dinner.

DRAW PRIZE WINNERS: The lucky draw winners for November were: Ted Boxall (2), Ron Zelk (2), F. C. Jewett, May Bunnett, Allan Weightell (2), George Fraser, Gertrud Weise (3), Michael Kosic (2), Stan Salter, James Millar (2), Paul Johnson (2), Basil Latham, Bill VanLaethem, Dick Dunn and Bob Porter. The December winners were: George Fraser (2), Jean Orr, Mirko Kosic, Harry Scheinman, May Bunnett, Bill VanLaethem, George Gale (3), Sam Snider, Michael Kosic, Stan Salter, Terry O'Brien (2), Bill Brennand, Eliza Beatty, Marvin Kay, Paul Johnson (2), John Regitko, Dion VanLaethem, Lucille Colson (2), and finally Bob Porter.

COMING EVENTS: February 9th: Huronia Numismatic Association semi-annual show at the Bayfield Mall, Bayfield Street, Barrie. March 9th: Our own show at the community hall, show opens at 9:30 A.M. to 5:00 P.M., and banquet functions will begin at 6:00 P.M. with the dinner been served at 6:30 P.M. featuring a roast beef dinner. Banquet tickets will be available at the January meeting at \$20.00 per person. NOTICE: Members who have already taken out books of tickets to sell on the \$100.00 gold coin draw to be drawn at the banquet are reminded to return their sold books in at the January meeting and to pick up more books to sell. March 22nd-24th: Toronto International Coin Fair, Lakeshore Inn, 2000 Lakeshore Blvd. West, Toronto, John Regitko will have more to say on this at the January meeting.

1985 DUES ARE NOW DUE: If you have not renewed your dues please do so at the January meeting, if not please send your dues into the club's mailing address which is P.O. Box 294, Station "A", Willowdale, Ontario, M2N 5S9. If you haven't renewed your dues by the February meeting you will be cut off of the mailing list for the monthly bulletin.

MEMBERS IN THE HOSPITAL: 1985 Is starting off rough for the following members; F. C. Jewett and Dick Dunn they are at the present time in the hospital. Wally Ciona was also in for a couple of days but is out again.

ODDS AND ENDS: The Canadian \$20.00 note was released shortly before Christmas with the new signature of J. Crow on it and with the change over of the signature the serial number sequence has changed from the 500-- for the regular notes and the 51--- for the asterik notes. The new serial notes starts with 56----. Question: "What happen on February 19, 196." The answer to the question will be given out at the January meeting.

See you on the 22nd.

Wally and Harvey.